# BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS

#### DIED

AROCQUE, Mrs. Iris (nee Chamberlin) Peacefully after a long illness, at the Foyer Sutton, on Friday, August 18, 2000 in her 85th year. Mrs. Iris on Friday, August 18, 2000 in her 85th year. Mrs. Iris Chamberlin. Predeceased by her husband Mr. Grover Larocque. She leaves to mourn her children Wayne (Alex), Wesley (Heather), Winston (Iste Linda), Brian (Donna-Lee), Lane (Don), Lois (Bob), Patricia (Ken), Graham (Brenda) and Paula (Michel). She also leaves her 16 grandchildren and eight great-grandchildren. Survived by her sister Cora Hazard and her brother Guy Chamberlin, nephews and nieces, other relatives and friends. Funeral service was held in Sutton on Monday. August 21. was held in Sutton on Monday, August 21, 2000.

### CARD OF THANKS

Please accept this notice as our personal thank-you to everyone who acknowledged or helped us celebrate our recent 25th anniversary.

David & Barbara Gordon

### CARD OF THANKS

Our heartfelt thanks to our children, grandchildren, siblings, relatives, friends and neighbours whose support and good wishes made our wedding such a special time.

Joan & Bill Templeton

Our thanks to all who helped celebrate our 50th Wedding Anniversary with cards, best wishes and visits to our home. It was a weekend that will live on in our memory. In particular it was a joy to have all our family members and many relatives together at one time. A special appreciation goes out to the members of the younger generation who worked so hard to bring it all about.

Roland & Carol Greenbank

## Valleyfield

#### Sympathy

It was with great sadness that local residents learned of the sudden death of Frederick (Fred) M. Donald, on August 15, at the age of 64.

The funeral service, attended by many close friends and relatives, was held on the morning of Friday Aug. 18 at the Valleyfield Presbyterian Church on Dufferin Rd. Interment took place at Ormstown's Union Cemetery.

Fred was born in Verdun, Que., the son of Mona Partridge and the late Gordon Donald.

The family arrived in Valleyfield during the 1950s, when Fred became an employee of Allied Chemicals. Taking early retirement from that position, Fred worked for Expro Transit until his untimely death.

In 1960 he married Beverly Buchanan

in the Valleyfield United Church. The couple were blessed with three children, Tracy, Gary and Cindy, and later with three beloved grandchildren, Jeffrey, Dylan and Holly.

Fred loved and took great pride in his family. He also loved all sports, especially hockey and football. For some years he was a member of the Valleyfield Curling Club. Over the years he made many close friends in this area, and he will be sadly missed.

The Valleyfield community along with other friends and acquaintances, extend deepest sympathy to his beloved wife Beverly of St-Timothée; children Tracy (John Stewart), Gary, and Cindy (Mike Boudreau); grandchildren Jeffrey, Dylan and Holly of St-Timothée; also his dear mother, 91-year-old Mona Partridge, now a resident of the Centre d'Accueil Haut-St-:Laurent at Ormstown.

# Coghlan-McRae wedding held Aug. 5 at Howick United Church

A lovely summer wedding took place August 5 at Howick United Church with Rev. Tad Mitsui officiating.

United in marriage were Lorrie Coghlan, daughter of Yvon and Jackie Meilleur (the late Denis Coghlan) and Mac McRae, son of Oakley and Dorothy McRae, all of Howick.

Other members of the wedding party were ring-bearers Kyle and Cole McRae; flower girl Kailyn Sylvester; Matron of Honor Macha Meilleur; and Best Man Ken McRae.

Bridesmaids were Carol Blais, Kathi Sylvester, Sandi Tolhurst and Sherri Buchanan, while Benoit Lamarre, Duane French. Ronnie Lindsay and Steve Marshall were ushers,

The big surprise for the happy couple after the service was the very special wagon awaiting them outside the church, decorated by Morris and Anita Craig and other Howick friends. It picked up the wedding party and drove them around Howick and on to their reception.



Mr. and Mrs. Mac McRae.